
 

UNC Charlotte Staff Council 

Minutes 

July 8, 2020  – 9:00 am 

Via Google Meet 

 

Welcome:  Celeste Corpening opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. 

Guest Speaker:  Jerry Lecomte, Policy and Public Safety 

 

Staff Council Presentation.pptx 

  Presentation attached. 

Officer’s Report: 

* Celeste Corpening, Chair -  

 

* Helena Connors, Vice Chair 

Reported with answers to questions from the IMT committees.  See below. 

* Le’Aira Hames, Treasurer - Celeste shared in Le’Aira’s absence. 

1. Budget ended with $3,798.06 left in the State budget due to travel restrictions.  Discretionary 

budget was left with $1, 035.93. 

* Julia Stuart – Golden Nugget Awards 

 Ten Golden Nugget Awards were received for Areas 1, 7, 9, 10, 15B.  Reminder to send to 

employees, chocolates will be delivered when we return to campus. 

Committee Reports 

Events and Education - No report at this time.  Are there alternate plans for the Fall Festival?  Boxed 

lunches was suggested if an event can be held.  Queen City BBQ has officially closed.  Center City is not 

scheduling events at this time. 

Staff Relations - No report at this time.  Audra has stepped down as the Chair.  Annette will take over. 

New Business - 

                     Celeste asked for suggestions on whether we should change all Areas/Alternate Reps at one time or 

break it down.    
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A motion was made by Stephanie Lee to adjourn seconded by Annette Parks.  

 

Helena’s Report: 

IMT meeting minutes 

- There isn’t any new guidance from CDC as of yet 

- Dr. Jones stated that they are starting to see a flattening in the curve of positive COVID-19 cases.  We all need to 

keep doing our part with social distancing and following CDC guidelines. 

- The campus is working on creating testing and tracing areas.  They are developing a plan for where tests will 

happen and then delivered to a lab.  Hoping to have it set up the last week of August. For contract tracing they 

are looking to hire contact tracers.  Full time workers and students who specialize in public health. 

- Environmental monitoring is also being planned for a contact tester.  Tests counters, door knobs, etc. 

- Face shield requests are not a substitute for face coverings. 

- Any supplies like masks, hand sanitizers, face shields, etc. need to go through IMT logistics. 

- EHS can do testing for N95 respirators.  Can do 125 a week if it is mandatory for you to use one. 

- The leave donation pool is rather low.  Looking for more people to donate their leave time.  SO far only 5500 

hours have been donated. 

- Business Service needs help in preparing welcome packages. 


